
LEGAL NOTICE OF A PUBLIC HEARING 

Jefferson County 
Grade Lane 

Item No. 5-482.00 
 

 
The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet, Department of Highways, has scheduled a Public Hearing 
on the above project to be held August 7, 2015, from 1 p.m. to 3 p.m., at the District 5 office 
located at 8310 Westport Road, Louisville KY 40242. The project will reconstruct Grade Lane in 
Louisville between the Interstate 65 southbound ramps and the Grade Lane Connector (MP 0.2 
to MP 0.6). 
 
The Informal Format will allow interested persons to attend anytime between the hours of 1 p.m. 
to 3 p.m.. A handout containing project information, plans, exhibits and the approved 
environmental document will be displayed at the hearing. Representatives from the 
Transportation Cabinet and their consultants will be available to answer questions. 
 
The Federal Highway Administration and the Transportation Cabinet approved the project’s 
Categorical Exclusion Level 1 (CE Level 1) environmental document on July 10, 2013. Copies 
of the CE Level 1 will be available at the hearing, as well as at the district office listed below. 
 
Oral and written statements will be accepted during the hearing. Written statements will be 
accepted, and information made available, for a period of fifteen (15) days after the Public 
Hearing at the address below. All written and oral comments will become part of the official 
hearing record. Once compiled, the hearing record will be made available for review and copying 
only after an Open Records Request has been received and approved. All Open Records 
Requests must be submitted to Transportation Cabinet, Office of Legal Services, 200 Mero 
Street, Frankfort, KY 40622. 
 
In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), if anyone has a disability and 
will require assistance, please notify Travis Thompson of the necessary requirements no later 
than August 3, 2015. This request does not have to be in writing. Please call (502) 210-5400 or 
mail request to the address listed below. 
 
Please address any questions regarding this hearing, or project information, to: 
 
Travis Thompson 
Transportation Cabinet  
District 5 Office 
8310 Westport Road 
Louisville, KY 40242 
 
 


